
Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  

MARINERS 

157 of  2019     

Issued by Mackay Maritime Region on 9 April 2019 

Area:             Whitsundays pilotage area 

Locality: Dent Passage off Hamilton Island airport runway 

Activity: Flight path caution to vessels 

Mariners are advised that vessels transiting Dent Passage off the western end of the Hamilton 
Island airport runway in the vicinity of approximate position Latitude 20°20.8'S, Longitude 
148°56.5'E are cautioned about frequent day and night aircraft movements. 
Vessels with an overall height greater than eight (8) metres are advised to keep clear of the flight 
path zone during aircraft movements. 
The attached chartlet (Map S11-41-2 dated 8 April 2019) details 'distance from runway' and 
'mast height' restricted areas. 
 
Refer to notice: 977 of 2010 
Cancel notice: 977 of 2010 
 
AUS charts affected: 252, 253, 254 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA94 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Mackay Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone 07 4944 3700  Email: vtshaypoint@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Mackay) - Maritime Safety Queensland 
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CAUTION - AIRCRAFT FLIGHT PATH ZONE
Vessels operating in Dent Passage between Titan Island and the
Hamilton Island Airstrip are advised of frequent aircraft movements
in this area twenty four hours a day, seven days a week.
Vessels with an overall height greater than 8 metres are advised to
keep clear of the flight path zone during aircraft movements.
These vessels if entering Hamilton Island Marina are advised to
keep to the eastern side of Dent Passage and do not stop in the
flight path zone.
Extreme turbulence may also be experienced by vessels during
takeoff and landing in this zone.
Hamilton Island Marina may be contacted on channel 16 VHF for
further information

Sources for the information shown on this map
include Maritime Safety Queensland, Air Services Australia
and Hamilton Island Yacht Club / Jet Star.
Background chart is AUS 254 courtesy of the Hydrographer
of the Navy
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Map S11-41-2
Datum: GDA94 horizontal. LAT vertical

Map projection: UTM (MGA zone 55)

QNTM updates availablefrom www.msq.qld.gov.au


